
 

 

 

Freedom of Information Request:  Our Reference   CTHB_403_16 
 

You asked:  

In the 12 months ending 31 October 2016, what was: 

1. The number of patients who had a blood culture positive for 

Klebsiella pneumoniae (Group A) 
2. In Group A, the number of patients who had a blood culture positive 

for Klebsiella pneumoniae, with the organism found to be resistant to 
meropenem, resistant to ertapenem, OR reported positive for a 

carbapenemase (Group “CRKPb”). 
3. In Group A, the number of patients who had a blood culture positive 

for Klebsiella pneumoniae, with the organism NEITHER found to be 
resistant to meropenem, NOR resistant to ertapenem, NOR reported 

positive for a carbapenemase (Group “CSKPb”). 
4. Within Group CRKPb, the percentage of patients who had died in the 

period between the specimen date of the first blood culture that 
became positive for Klebsiella pneumoniae found to be resistant to 

meropenem, resistant to ertapenem, OR reported positive for a 
carbapenemase, and 6 days after the specimen date. 

5. Within Group CRKPb, the percentage of patients who had died in the 

period between the specimen date of the first blood culture that 
became positive for Klebsiella pneumoniae found to be resistant to 

meropenem, resistant to ertapenem, OR reported positive for a 
carbapenemase, and 30 days after the specimen date. 

6. Within Group CSKPb, the percentage of patients who had died in the 
period between the specimen date of the first blood culture that 

became positive for Klebsiella pneumoniae NEITHER found to be 
resistant to meropenem, NOR resistant to ertapenem, NOR reported 

positive for a carbapenemase, and 6 days after the specimen date. 
7. Within Group CSKPb, the percentage of patients who had died in the 

period between the specimen date of the first blood culture that 
became positive for Klebsiella pneumoniae NEITHER found to be 

resistant to meropenem, NOR resistant to ertapenem, NOR reported 
positive for a carbapenemase, and 30 days after the specimen date.” 

Please provide answers on the same questions for the 12 months period 
ending 31 October 2015. 

Our response: 

 
Unfortunately, the information you have requested is not held by the 

University Health Board.  I can however confirm however that the 

information requested is held by Public Health Wales (PHW).   
 



 

Under Section 16 of the Freedom of Information Act, the Health Board has 

the duty to provide help and assistance; therefore if you wish to contact 
PHW for this information, I have provided their contact details below:  

 
 http://www.wales.nhs.uk/sitesplus/888/page/43499 
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